
 

 
 
 
 
November 17, 2006 
 
 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
Re: Leaf 221 – Case 06-G-0004 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
 The enclosed tariff leaf, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, d/b/a National Grid (hereinafter 
“the Company”) is transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service Commission of 
the State of New York (“Commission”). 
   
     Third Revised Leaf No. 221 
 
     To PSC No. 219 Gas 
 
     Effective: January 1, 2007 
 
 On January 3, 2006, the Company filed tariff revisions to PSC No. 219 Gas  Rule 3 – Priority of Service.  
In addition the January 3, 2006 proposed revisions included a change to the rate applicable to unauthorized overrun 
usage during periods of curtailment.   
 
 The proposed changes filed on January 3, 2006 were filed to assure that the curtailment priority for core 
customers does not depend on whether the customer is a supply customer or a delivery-only customer.  The tariff 
revisions established provisions for the continued delivery of, and compensation for, non-core customer gas supply 
to the city-gate in order to provide gas supply for core customers in the event of a curtailment.  As previously 
indicated, the Company’s January 3, 2006 filing also included a proposed revision to the rate applicable to 
unauthorized overrun usage during periods of curtailment. 
 
 The changes to the rate for unauthorized overruns were reflected on First Revised Leaf No. 221.  
Subsequently, on March 2, 2006 the Company filed Second Revised Leaf No. 221 in compliance with the 
Commission’s November 23, 2005 Order issued in Case 03-G-1392 to reflect changes to the Value Added charge 
rate applicable to gas transportation service for electric generation customers.  The November 23, 2005 Order 
required the Company to file tariff amendments to PSC No. 219 in compliance with the order on not less than one 
day’s notice effective March 15, 2006.  Second Revised Leaf No. 221 was approved by the Commission per Order 
issued and effective June 21, 2006 in Case 03-G-1392.  
 
 The purpose of the filing is merely to reflect the changes proposed in the Company’s January 3, 2006 filing 
to reflect changes to the unauthorized overrun charges in the Company’s current effective Leaf 221 which became 
effective on March 15, 2006 in compliance with the November 23, 2005 Order in Case 03-G-1392.  
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 The Company hereby requests waiver of Newspaper publication required by 16NYCRR 720-8.1 and 
Public Service Law Section 66(12) in that the Company has previously advertised the changes proposed in the 
January 3, 2006 Curtailment filing and the filing of this tariff leaf creates no further affect on the Company’s 
ratepayers.   
 
 Questions regarding this filing should be addressed to Marcia Collier on 315-428-5692 or James Dillon on 
315-428-5875.  Please advise the undersigned of any action taken in regards to this filing. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Marcia G. Collier 
      Manager, Gas Pricing 
 
MGC/tlf (S:/tariffs/tariff219/docfile/letters/lett160) 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Lyle Van Vranken 
 Dan Wheeler 
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